
St Faith’s Athletics Meeting for U10-U14 Girls & Boys 
 

A fantastic evening of athletics took place at Latham Road yesterday with great weather and 
good track conditions. 
 
We hosted Wellingborough Prep, St John’s, St Mary’s Junior, St Mary’s Senior, Perse Prep, 
Perse Upper and Moulton House, plus St Faith’s had A, B and C teams (approximately 100 of 
our own athletes). 
 
There were some magnificent performances with Polina Frakina breaking the school record 
for the U12 70m hurdles when she ran 11.81sec.  Ned Caton narrowly missed the boys’ 
record in the same event when he ran 12.33sec.  Toby Nichols looked in superb form and 
ran beautifully to win the U11 200m in 30.70 sec, which was again just outside the school 
record of 29.88.  A Wellingborough pupil called Maughan then treated us to a stellar 
performance in the U14 200m when she ran a blistering 25.54sec; no wonder she was 
National champion last year.  
 
The event was split into two groups and the results were as follows: 
 
U10, U11, U12 Ages 
1st           St Faith’s 226 
2nd          Perse prep 165 
3rd           Wellingborough 151 
4th           St Faith’s B 148 
5th           St Faith’s C 141 
6th           St John’s 100 
7th           St Mary’s Junior 79 
 
U13 Open 
1st           Perse 181 
2nd          Wellingborough 168 
3rd           St Faith’s A 161 
4th           St John’s 103 
5th           St Faith’s B 101 
6th           Moulton House 86 
7th           St Mary’s Senior 52 
 
Overall 
1st           ST Faith’s A 387 
2nd          Perse Prep and Upper 346 
3rd           Wellingborough 319 
4th           St Faith’s B 249 
5th           St John’s 203 
6th           St Faith’s C 141 
7th           St Mary’s Junior and Senior 131 
8th           Moulton House 86 



We now have the Cambridgeshire County Championships on Saturday 12th May at 
Peterbrough for the U13/ Open age groups. The U10 and U111 have their Area 
Championships at Norwich on Monday 14th May. On Friday 18th may it is the whole U10- 
U14 athletics match at Gresham’s so a very busy time ahead. 
 
Huge thanks to all the staff for their help running the event last night ; it really is a slick 
operation. 
 


